## Emerson-Garfield Steering Committee and Neighborhood Council Wednesday, March 13<sup>th</sup>, 2013

The March Edition of the Emerson-Garfield Neighborhood Council came in like a Lion at a couple of minutes after 7PM on the date specified above. I would state the date here but that would be superfluous and a waste of your time, which is already too late.

Introductions were made and a count of noses provided a verification of a quorum present and the meeting was well underway.

Chair Liorah Wichser started the meeting with a vote for a new logo for the Neighborhood Council. Three submissions had been submitted by three submittees, all of whom were present. A silent vote was taken and the winner was submitted by Liorah Wichser. It was a very fair vote and totally a coincidence that the Chair of the Committee has a name very similar to that of the the winning artist.



Thanks to Joe Snodgrass and Stan Burke for their artistic submissions and not raising a big fuss over the obviously rigged competition. (Secretaries Note: I voted for Liorah's over mine. Liorah, I'll be expecting a little something extra in my pay envelope.)

Garbage Czar Karl Boldt spoke next and gave a report on the Neighborhood Clean Up day scheduled for Saturday, April 27th from 9 – 12:30. It will again be held in the parking lot of Faith Bible Church at W600 Cora. There will be bins for garbage and clean green, just as in the past. In addition, there will be a Recycling Bin for metals of all kinds (other than radioactive) and an area for Household Hazardous Waste. That means paint, chemicals and Radioactive Iridium 358. Incidently, if you have any of that, you will probably have to meet with an employee of the Federal Government. I think it would be best to leave your Iridium 358 in your basement.

The Salvation Army will also be there to accept resellable items you would like to donate.

There will be a large furniture pick up scheduled for later in June. You need to register with Karl at 325-3031.

Next was a brief update on the status of registering the group as a 501(c)(3) organization. Bylaws are being written up and a Board of Directors is going to be needed. The board will probably consist of 5 to 7 people and you can be one of them. Contact Liorah if you so desire. Contact her anyway. For any reason...or no reason at all. I don't think she's really all that busy.

Elections of new officers will be scheduled for next month and Liorah, E.J. and Stan are the nominating/railroading committee.

Liorah has announced she is stepping down due to the fact that she really *IS* all that busy and because she is suddenly getting a lot of calls for no reason at all.

E.J. has said he would like to assume the crown and become Chair if no one else is so inclined and Stan, your humble writer of minutes will stay on for a fourth year if no one else wants the job, but he would happily step aside to allow someone else the opportunity to create really really long sentences like this one. That means the Vice Chair job is open and ready for someone like you. Contact anyone of the officers to submit yourself for electoral consideration.

The Corbin Senior Center has been buzzing with activity. The Luau was a great event. The 9<sup>th</sup> Movin' & Groovin' Fair was a happening event with 70 vendors, lots of great food and lots of people attending. There will be a Pancake Breakfast on April 27<sup>th</sup> from 8:30 to 11. Tickets are \$7 per person and are available at the front desk or at the door the day of the event. So get some breakfast and then dump your garbage at the afore mentioned Neighborhood Clean Up. Corbin and Emerson-Garfield will be holding a Yard Sale on May 11<sup>th</sup>. The Corbin Golf Scramble will be at Indian Canyon on June 21<sup>st</sup> and sponsored by Pine Ridge Alzheimer's Care Center.

The Neighborhood Planning Committee is still suffering from a woeful lack of attendance. Committee Chair Jay Cousins and one other person were at the last meeting. If you want a say in the future of how the Neighborhood looks, the meetings are held on the First Thursday of the month at Corbin Senior Center. The next meeting is Thursday April 4<sup>th</sup> at 6PM. You should go. Dr Phil is a re-run that night.

Lt. Dean Sprague informed the group of the latest trends in crime in the neighborhood over the last month. As usual, the Scumbags are out in force and making life difficult for the rest of us. There is all kinds of information available at www.spokanecops.org.

The Community Assembly met recently and discussed the Stormwater/Sewer Project and heard a speech from the Mayor.

In Neighborhood News, Eline Helm is spearheading a Park Concert Series. Nothing is scheduled yet but this effort is underway and Eline would love more involvement.

Community Development Rep Sara Kimball was not available but sent an update on Sidewalks. Priorities are being organized for the 29 areas of concern. Not all areas will be addressed this year as funds (as always) are limited. The new Swings in Corbin Park are in and two new Horse Shoe Pits will be installed in the area of the old swingset. The new play equipment for Emerson Park is in and will be installed in late April.

The committee chose to recommend cross walks in the area of the Safeway store as the priority for our Traffic Calming projects.

With that, the meeting was adjourned at 9:12PM.